ECSU is safe despite national security concerns

By: Corey Sipe


The University Police Department is committed to making the campus a safe place especially in times of national security, says Lt. McBride from the ECSU Police Department.


He explains that officers have received training in Homeland Security and the Critical Incident Plan has recently been updated. A mock test has already been done to ensure the plan is successful and another mock test is planned for the near future. 


This year, parking permits have been made making them more identifiable and visitors are required to obtain temporary parking permits. 


The department has purchased helmets and gas masks. Officers will have identifiable strips that can identify if an area is contaminated and what substance has contaminated the area. 


Closed Circuit Television (CCTV) is currently setup in Webb Hall and more cameras are planned to be added there. In the future, all residence halls will have CCTV cameras installed outside near entrances and when all CCTV phases are completed, security cameras will be installed outside of all academic buildings as well. 


We are committed to a “proactive approach to address issues of security,” says Lt. McBride. 

